

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION Region X-Northern Mindanao DIVISION OF MALAYBALAY CITY

Corner Dan Carlos-Guingona St., Cty of Malaybalay Contact Numbers: 813-2894, 221-4597 Email Address: <u>depedmilyblycty@yahoo.com</u>



December 13, 2012 Date:_

12-14-12 Time: 19-5001

DIVISION ADVISORY

 Education Program Supervisors-Designate and Division Coordinators-Designate Public Schools District Supervisors and Coordinating Principals Elementary and Secondary School Principals

FROM: EDILBERTO L. OPLENARIA
Schools Division Superintendent

RE: Dissemination of Regional Advisory re: Urgent Christmas Celebration Concerns in Schools

- 1. This Office hereby disseminates the herein Regional Advisory dated December 13, 2012 *re: Urgent Christmas Celebration*, which is self-explanatory.
- 2. For your information, guidance, and compliance.

Copy furnished: Records Section



Republic of the Philippines Department of Education REGION X- NORTHERN MINDANAO

Gregorio A. Pelaez Sr. Memorial Sports Center Velez St., Cagayan de oro City



Telephone Nos.: (08822) 727836;722651;727232/Telefax Nos.: (08822)720665;714576;710382;711654;728990

REGIONAL ADVISORY

Dep ED - M

14014 RELEAS

TO

Schools Division Superintendents

Assistant Schools Division Superintendents

This Region

FROM

Im sun

ALLAN G. FARNAZO, Ph.D., CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent

Officer-In-Charge, Office of the Regional Director

SUBJECT

URGENT CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION CONCERNS IN SCHOOLS

DATE

December 13, 2012

In view of the recent Super Typhoon PABLO that affected Compostela Valley, Davao Oriental which claimed lives, damaged properties, and left many of our brothers and sisters homeless and devastated, it is requested that we remember them in our prayers.

In addition, it is also requested that as we celebrate the Christmas Season, we observe modesty and simplicity. Make sure that there will be no extravagant and ostentatious gift giving and no compulsory contributions to be done.

Finally, the SDSs are expected to monitor the celebration of Christmas in the schools of their division. It should be made more meaningful by showing our school children the true essence and spirit of Christmas and ensure that no problems shall arise as a result of these celebrations or parties.

For strict compliance.